
QUESTION TAKEN ON NOTICE 
 
ADDITIONAL ESTIMATES - 25 FEBRUARY 2014 
 
IMMIGRATION AND BORDER PROTECTION PORTFOLIO 
 
(AE14/185)  PROGRAMME – 4.2: Onshore Detention Network 
 
 
Senator Carr (Written) asked: 
 
How many detainees will be/have been transferred from the Leonora Alternative 
Place of Detention centre? 
Which detention centred will they/were they transferred to? 
How many have been/are going to be released into the community? 
How many have been/are going to be voluntarily returned? 
How many have been/are going to be involuntarily returned? 
 
 
 
Answer: 
 
During the period 7 September 2013 to 25 February 2014, 19 detainees were 
transferred from Leonora Alternative Place of Detention (APOD). 
 
The department does not record information on removals from specific detention 
centres in a consolidated manner.  
 


